MINUTES
EAST OHIO REGIONAL MEETING
GALAXY RESTAURANT, WADSWORTH, OH
SEPTEMBER 19, 2020
Regional Executive:  Terry Muich
Regional Competition Director:  Ray Valentine
Regional Membership Director:  Cheryl Getzy
Regional Secretary:  Ryki Woods
Regional Treasurer:  Sue Hamilton
ATTENDEES:
Governors
Corvette Cleveland - Al Flahofer

Buckeye Corvettes - Barb Kukasky
Mid-Ohio Corvette - Cheryl Getzy
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Lake Shore Corvette - Bob Niznick
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Medina Corvette - Tom Steinke
Competition Corvette - Sharon Burk

Corvette Canton Inc - Mark Thurin
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Ted Vannelli
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Terry Sells


Dan Gallagher


Carol Engel
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Don Burk
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Warren Obert


Dennis Patrick


Genene Patrick
The meeting was called to order by RE Terry Muich at 9:36 am.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
One member, Jim Aikens, was the only member who passed away since our last meeting.  A moment of silence was observed.  
The Board introduced themselves.  The Governors introduced themselves.  We have ten Governors present which constitutes a quorum.
Next topic was the Minutes.  Sue Hamilton pointed out that she should have been shown as Treasurer on the minutes.  Bob Niznick made a motion to suspend reading of the minutes, Cheryl Getzy seconded, none abstained, motion passed unanimously.  A motion was made by TR Aldrich to accept the minutes as corrected, seconded by Mark Thurin, one abstain, motion passed unanimously.
RMD - Cheryl Getzy
Cheryl has a bunch of material to pass out to the Governors, instructions on renewal.  Make sure the new members fill out an NCCC application, she cannot process it unless she has that in hand.  She has to give it to National.  This is only for new members.  Renewal is on right now, it closes at the end of September, the system goes down between the 15th and 17th of October.  On the 17th it opens up and the Governors can put their members' renewals in.  Cheryl asks for them to be to her no later than the 7th of November.  There is a lot of work that she has to do after they are in.  If you have any trouble or something is not working for you, give her a call and if she can't answer, she will get Amelia to help, or Walt.  We did have a virtual RMD meeting on Sunday the 13th which was the 2nd virtual meeting.  Mostly it covered renewal time, how people are meeting or not meeting.  Surprisingly, out west, their bars aren't open, their hairdressers aren't open, nothing is open.  Of course Florida is in a crisis and so is Texas.  Other than that, at the meeting that is basically what they talked about, what is going on around the country.  Everyone is doing ok that we know of, and we have 17,536 members total down, but it is renewal time.  We haven't lost any clubs yet, they did gain a new club back in the Spring.  Pretty much that was it.  Cheryl asked if there were any questions.  Sue Hamilton said when she was doing the Proposed Budget, she guessed at how many members were in East Ohio Region.  Cheryl said there were 1,169 in the Region.  Sue said she has used 1,200 for the Budget, so that was pretty close.  Cheryl said that the FCOA person is really ill, he has gone through 3 surgeries that she knows of, so things have not really been going out to kids that are in FCOA.  Cheryl asked if there were any more questions.  Bob Niznick asked about the new club, were they in EOR, and Cheryl said they were not.  GM was at first not going to let them join, because they are very religious, but after they redesigned their logo, they were permitted in.  Cheryl said they were "out in the mountains" somewhere.  Terry asked if there were any more questions for Cheryl, there were none.
Oops
Terry said he had forgotten to have the guests introduce themselves.  So he did that at that at this time.
RCD - Ray Valentine
Ray has a lot of material to cover.  They had a team meeting on the 11th and talked about rule changes, particularly with regard to high speed, they wanted to do what they call "time trials" and this will open up our high speed events to more track time and it is promoted by Jeff Kubiak from Corvette Cleveland and Jim Patterson from Florida.  What they want to accomplish is to get everyone to come to the high speed events and have more track time.  A simple description of what they will do is that it will be more like a point-pass, so when you go to the track and pay your $300, which we are going to do in October, everyone will get more track time in a given day and they are hoping that will draw more people to high speed events.  They have done it before, but it kind of fell by the wayside.  The concept behind this is to draw a younger group of people.  When it is all discussed, emailed, team meeting and all the RCDs put their ideas in and they get a final copy of all the rule changes and all that information, Ray will copy it and email it to all the Governors so all that is put out.  That's kind of the big thing that is going on in the rule changes right now.  If you are interested in high speed and promoting high speed, we hope you are, this would be a good opportunity to get those people the opportunity to do that.  The cool thing about that, and he has been thinking a lot about this since they brought it up about 3 months ago, and he will have Jeff talk about it in a minute, but number one, it gives you the opportunity for more track time, you would still get points because you are competing, and if you are not the fastest guy in the park, it still gives you points because you will be scored according to National Council rules, so you will get points and you don't have to run continuously for 20 minutes.  These are based on sessions where we allow groups of cars to go out in sessions, their times are recorded.  So, if you have a 20 minute session... some of the people Ray has talked to at this point think one of the reasons time trials disappeared was because it was so much track time, it was hard on the car, hard on tires, etc.  The whole point behind this is if you are running for 20 minutes and you want to gain whatever points you want to gain, you can go out and run 4 laps, 5 laps, you can run 5 or 10 minutes and you are done.  Or you can run the whole 20 minutes, it is up to what you personally want to do.  In a given day, there will be more than one 20 minute session.  Right now we are talking about possibly trying...we are going to see how 5 events might calculate out, depending on who puts the event on, how many cars there are, what track we are at.  If we talk like 7 events, like we do with autocross now, in this 20 minute session thing it will be a little complicated to do 7 and get everybody in, they are actually talking about changing rules to where...and they may even change the rules to the point where when we run autocross events, we may only run 5 events rather than 7, because there is a conversation also through the RCDs about starting at 7:00 am and ending at dark because a lot of the people out west, and the Indiana boys were talking about it, they start and in the summertime when they have a lot of cars, they will start there at 7:00 running cars and they are rolling up the sidewalks at dark.  That's a long day and they do 2 days in a row typically over there, so they have 2 days of that.  They are talking that if we could limit the number of events and limit the sanctions that you could run in one day, you could get there a little later and leave a little earlier, because instead of running 7 events you would be running 5 events.  On Sunday, when you go over to Indiana anyway, you have the option of turning your time in, getting your points and go home at noon.  So if you want to run 7 events, you can run the 7 events, turn your time in and go home.  There are all kind of discussions and when they get that information and all the RCDs discuss it and all the ideas and they publish it, Ray will get all that out to everybody.  Ray introduced Jeff Kubiak, he runs all kinds of events, he's an avid high speed/autocross racer.
Terry pointed out, before Jeff talks, the rules are...the only reason we started running 7 autocross events was to get people to show up.  They wouldn't show up for only 1 or 2 low speed events.  If we are running something like the high speeds and you get enough people to pay for it, the rules are already there, you don't have to run 7.  You are required to run 2 laps per event.  Ray said that we need to understand that not all the RCDs are "old guys" who remember the way we used to do it.  Terry said Ray should remind them of the rules and he (Terry) doesn't see any reason why you have to have a By-Law or anything to restrict how many events you can run.  If  the club feels they can do it and can get at least two runs in....Ray said he is sure that will be brought up.  Terry said, here again, why would be put more rules in that are basically already there.  Ray said what they are trying to do, the whole concept behind this high speed thing is that they are trying to draw a younger group of people who want to do that kind of thing and give them the best bang for their buck and if we draw a younger group of people, we can get better tracks, we can have some pull at these tracks.  He doesn't know, this may turn out to be a bust, but he hopes not.  The concept is to draw more people.  Terry said he understands that, but he feels that the rules are already there and there doesn't need to be a rule change and your concept about drawing younger people is what Jeff is going to be talking about.
Jeff Kubiak  Jeff said there are two topics and the 5 event limit is separate from what he is going to talk about.  It sounds like to Jeff that the intent for the 5 events is across the board then it levels the playing field to draw competition to the events.  Jeff is ok with the 7 and that is a separate discussion.  What he wants to talk about and he is working with James Patterson from Florida who is also a member of Mahoning Valley, so he is an East Ohio Region member.  He was going to try to be here today, but he didn't make it.  The essence of this is that in our existing Rule Book, the NCCC Rule Book, Section Eleven talks about time trials.  Time trials is different than autocrossing.  There are high speed autocrosses and low speed autocrosses which is what we are used to.  Section Eleven talks about time trials, which is very similar to what we used to call...the old high speed days when we ran Nelsons Ledges, we always called them time trials. But now it's being defined as high speed autocross.  Time trials now is a high speed event where you have multiple laps and this makes sense because we all know that tracks are very expensive and so if we are paying for the track and if you only get 3 or 4 laps, that's a lot of money for not much track time.  Jeff has heard people say that NCCC is the most dangerous way to go on a high speed event that you can think of, cold tires, cold brakes, go as fast as you can on an empty track, see what you can do.  Time trials, and SCCA is a good model, and SCCA as most people know is best known for wheel to wheel and the first guy across the finish line wins, but now they are branching out into a different market with this technology, specifically with transponders.  You can put cars and space them out and record every single lap that they run on the track and then take the fastest lap from each session and us that as competition.  They will have a practice session and then maybe 3 or 4 competition sessions or maybe they will have 3 practices and the last 2 are actual competition, so they take your best lap of 2 sessions, so that they kind of keep consistent, so if someone has an exceptional run, that won't skew the total.  Section Eleven of our existing Rule Book already talks about being allowed to "piggy-back" an event, and the North East Ohio Region is very excited about partnering with NCCC, if we bring them cars we can have our event in their event.  We just pay their entry fee, we go, they run the show and then we just get some data on our classes and it's all electronic.  Jeff has already been to an event where they shared the data.  In a nutshell, what we want to do is....people are concerned about point to pass.  Cars are very expensive today.  Jeff was concerned at first, but it's really not that big of a deal.  In the first practice session, they will time you, just at practice.  You learn not to line up in front of Aaron Quine, cause you know he's going to pass you.  You want to try to stage your car where you think you will be out of the way and if you catch somebody, follow the rules, and they are different for different levels of drivers, from beginner to pro.  At pro, you are free to pass at will.  After the first session, you have a time on the board, you know about what you are doing, regardless of what your car is, they put you in a group based on driver ability, so if you are a beginner, even if you are a very good driver, there is no shame of being in a beginner group because there are all sorts of elements, you have to know where the corner workers are, you have to know what the flags mean, and you have to  be watching your mirrors.  So you have to factor these other elements into your driving and once you are comfortable and once the people in charge are comfortable, you can move on to the next group and there is more freedom in passing.  For instance, in the next group you can pass anywhere on the track, but in reality, you are not really going to do a whole lot of passing, because when you line up for your session, they will line you up based on your fastest time in that group, so the very fastest car is in front and the very slowest car will be in the back.  So if he is in the middle somewhere, the guy in front should be pulling away and the guy behind should be fading back.  When he goes out there he hardly every passes and hardly ever gets passed because they put him in an appropriate spot, so he feels like he has the track to himself for 20 minutes.  There are lots of different driving styles and when you go out there for the first time, you are kind of bunched up on purpose, follow their instructions, some people want to leave big gaps.  Keep it kind of bunched up until the last turn and if you get on it,  the last turn in going to be at speed, you are having fun and you are going, with cars pulling away from you and the car behind you is fading back and he can stay out there as long as he wants.  Back in the day, in his dad's Kahuna, it would do only two or three laps and the brakes would overheat, the motor would overheat and that is all it could do.  Jeff's C5 can run all day.  It does slow down, and he has an app in his phone where he can see his times and if he sees them fading, and if he is having fun he will stay out, but if he wants to save the car...his son will do three laps, he will go out, if the car warms up, he will do a couple of quick hard laps and if it feels good he will then pull the car out, unlike Jeff who will stay out for as long as he can.  What they are suggesting, this is how SCCA does it, we would like to have 7 events for competition, he thinks there is an appeal to having 7 events in one day.  The rules are suggesting that it is up to the chairman and there are several ways you can do this.  For instance if you are out there for 10 minutes and Jeff can do about 10 laps in one 20 minute session, and there are several ways to do this...your fastest lap is event one, your second fastest is event 2, so you if you get 7 laps, you have all your events in one session, and this is up for discussion.  Your laps 4 through 7 won't be as fast as your first ones, because tires heat up, etc., you can't do it that fast for that long.  Your first session will probably always be practice, where you are dialing in your car.  Doing it this way, the first session would be practice, now you are lined up in order, you virtually have the track to yourself and if you do come up on somebody, it's in a safe place, but in a lap where you have to pass somebody, usually it will slow up your time and if you are being passed, as a courtesy you should let up a little, and let them get by, so that lap is not going to be competitive, but you can have Session 1 be events 1 through 3 or 1 through 4 and Session 2 can be events 3 through....you can have multiple laps, you will have at least 2 attempts per minute and you will have 4 possibly 5 timed sessions so you can have your 7 fastest lap times of the day count for your 7 events.  People might want to go home early, so you might want to give them options...7 events does not seem like an issue to Jeff at all, depending on how you do it, there are different ways to do it.  So these rules....we could have this event right now, the rules in Section Eleven where they talk about this, but there are some gaps in what we want to do, for example it is written such that you can only have one event per session, well if you have 3 or 4 sessions, that is only 3 or 4 events, so one of the rule changes is to allow multiple events in a single session or 1 event throughout the day to give you the freedom to have your 7 events however you want to line them up.
Another rule change is because of the added cost associated with high speed - it's going to cost me more to prepare my car, the wear and tear on the car, the travel, the entry fee, so each of the points could be augmented for participating in these events.  So one of the rule changes would be double points.  If you take overall FTD, that would be 22 points or some version of that.  Another one is how to promote these high speed events.  They used to have sectionals where you would limit the events that could be in the area at the same time, so if you don't want to compete against somebody who is having an autocross that's close enough that could draw people and we are suffering trying to get enough cars to make money to participate in a high speed event, especially if we are doing it ourselves, if there are no other events which you might compete, you go to ours.  There is also talk about maybe being 4 regions, for the 4 corners of the United States, so there would be no other events booked for that day Nationally so that we can draw people and get them to participate.  Jeff really likes the idea of working with SCCA and not compete with them.  All we would have to do is show up and collect our data, we might have a drivers meeting separate from theirs, but SCCA would be in charge and we would follow their rules.  They post the times based on their classes, but we can have our own board, our own sheet.  In fact, their data is so good, we might just need to buy the app.  So, the technology is there for us to do this, and the SCCA is very willing to share, if we decide to go that route.  The bottom line is NCCC is losing people, there are a lot of younger people that are racing SCCA and some of them have Corvettes.  They don't want to run one lap at a time, because its dangerous and because they are going to spend the same money to get 3 or 4 laps.  So they get all day of track time, and even with 2 driver cars this will work.  One driver may have to step down, but that can be worked out.  You can have an RP in a beginner group and a Volkswagen Beetle in the pro group.  Now the Volkswagen is probably going to be in the back and the RP in the front, but your competition could be in a different run group.  It doesn't really matter when you are going out, your competition is your competition in your class.  That's how SCCA does it and that is how NCCC should do it.  When you sign up, they put you in a run group based on driver ability, so when you sign up you kind of give a little assessment of what you want to do and they will put you probably in the group you've asked for.  If they see you are doing good, they might ask you if you want to move up and you can say no if you want.  Or they can move you down based on what they see as you are running.  They are really on top of it and Jeff thinks, initially, that it would behoove us to partner with SCCA and give this a go.  The guys that buy a car to run SCCA, they don't want to do the parking lot thing.  Autocross is cool, but if you really want to go racing fast, high speed is the way to do it and the way we do it now, with the high speed autocross is the most dangerous way to do it.  Jeff thinks we need to give drivers a chance to get on the track, warm up the tires and go racing, do a couple of laps or stay out for the 20 minutes.  Ray asked if there were any questions for Jeff.  Terry asked if there were any comments.  He said the biggest reason on even the low speeds is cost.  Here again, when Terry first started doing the low speeds they only had two or three events and then they found out they had to have more to get more National folks in here.  Then we couldn't find any places to run and that was the draw.  It's actually the cost and Terry agrees at the time when we started, SCCA wasn't willing because there were people that National didn't want to partner with.  That is changing and there are more people who are coming in and want to do this and Terry and Dan are going to the Akron Sports Car Club tomorrow and try to work with them and they are open to SCCA.  Terry was at Nelsons Wednesday running point to pass and that worked out, it basically was an open session, they didn't have enough cars there and once they opened it up, you could go out when you wanted to and Terry talked about the various cars in the various groups and some problems you could encounter. Jeff said that was a good point, if you are in traffic and you are trying to get a good time and you see a chain of cars you have caught and you don't want to have to pass and ruin two laps, you pull into the pits.  Maybe you are only 5 or 10 minutes into the session, you tell the starter you want more space.  It is a very common thing to do.  Terry said he biggest thing he has seen is the cost of the facility.  We need 50 cars to do the event in October, and we now have about 10.  Terry said he has send out about Track  X and then sent an email after that.  Jeff said that it is not lead/follow and he likes what Terry is doing, getting us back to Nelsons, and if he understands there will be  a lead/follow for rookies.  Terry said the only guideline change they put out is to have the lesser drivers, the slower drivers, run last so there could be more time for instruction for them and the other guys that don't need it can go out and run.  Terry said the 20 minute session was great and there are several ways of doing it, what we need to do is try to partner up with SCCA to equalize the cost, Terry has read the rules and there are ways they could make some changes and could even do the high speed.  What Terry is seeing is the cost of the facilities, and to offset the cost is why we started running 7 events, to draw more people in and basically what happens with NCCC it's the point chasers.  Jeff said if you are not interested in doing high speeds, it won't affect you.  Terry said we could also partner up and do low speeds.  
Ray Valentine said the thing you could still do, even if you are not interested in high speed, it opens up for you a window to enter that event and be in the novice class or medium class and you can gain whatever points you want.  You can take 5 laps, 10 laps whatever you can do in that 20 minute session and there will be somebody there to instruct you, it will be a great education process on how to do this.  With that said, that gives you an opportunity to run on a high speed track safely, by simply entering an event for the day.  Terry said that is what we are trying to do in October.  Ray said that this, for him, he wants to try to keep this alive so he is trying to sell this and explain to people that you don't have to come out and be a hard core racer, unquestionably, if you come to the race track, if you run every opportunity they have to run, you just cooked a set of tires and a set of brakes.  Jeff said you would be on the track about 2 hours.  With that in mind, the people that don't want to run high speed all the time, it gives them the opportunity to do that within friends, counsel, a little education.  Ray is doing this based on the fact that he wants to draw younger people.  Jeff said they are out there, there are people who want to race and get on the track and not all of them have Corvettes.  Ray talked about the Akron Sports Car Club events, he and his son have run their events, several other people have been there.  There are tons of Corvettes there and he knows if we get high speed events at other places and those people are aware of it, they will come to our events.  It's just a matter of getting the flyers out.  You won't get 100% participation, because life gets in the way, but volume of people is what we need, and figuring out how to run these people through the events safely and everyone have a good time.  And then throw a little competition in there.  Jeff said there are organizations who have done this successfully and they are willing to help us, so rather than re-invent the wheel, if we decide to move forward, it would really benefit us to learn what we can from those willing to work with us.  Jeff said he couldn't stay for the whole meeting, so he asked for questions, let him know before he has to leave.  Cheryl asked if the points would be National and Regional points and Ray said it would be like in the rule book, if it transpires into the National Rule Book it would be put on by every Region and every club  in National.  Terry said at the October event they would have a lead/follow group, it won't be a point to pass at first, then you can possibly move up.  We are trying to sell this to all the RCDs in National.  Ray said there is that window of trying to get the "old guys" to take on a new idea and he is kind of surprised there are two other RCDs that are very interested in this, so that makes 3 so far.  This is an education process, you do this by showing people how it is done, how it can be done and what the benefits are, especially financially.  Jeff said again, if you are not interested in doing it, it won't impact you at all, so please don't stand in the way of those who want to do it.  Ted Vannelli said he thinks it is a good idea.  His question or concern is the cost of the track and he thinks if we did it in conjunction with SCCA, you could barter on the cost of the track, but do we have to join SCCA.  The answer was yes, for their insurance purposes.  When Ted talked to them, they said that covers the cost of insurance and Ted said well, NCCC has insurance.  Jeff said he doesn't know all the logistics, but we will not disturb their event, we will be attending their event and do whatever is required from their event.  Now, behind the scenes, if the SCCA guys who are interested in doing something like this with Corvette Cleveland or NCCC, they wouldn't want to pay more than if they go to an SCCA event.  So he hasn't approached the subject, but if we bring them an extra 20 to 50 cars, they would be grateful and might give us a kick-back, maybe not in price, maybe waive the fee, but you have to be a member of SCCA to be on the track.  Jeff is an SCCA member and it cost $80 per year.  Terry said basically we would have to coordinate with them to see if something could be worked out, and we have to remember, when we do a high speed, that is how we get income for the clubs.  So there will have to be some money back and with NCCC there will have to be some extra money because you are required to give out trophies and if they are open to discussion, that will work.  Jeff said, yes, an NCCC member who is entering will pay the same fee, but maybe NCCC will get some kind of kick-back, although he did not ask about that.  Ray said those are things that once we get past the rules and so forth, they can be worked out.  Jeff said the amount of effort to do one of these would be minimal, not like Nelsons in the old days, where we had corner workers, tower workers, ambulance.  There are lot of fine details to be worked out later.  Ray said, just to get the changes in the rule book will be 2022 before these rules end up in the rule book.  If we can get any growth with SCCA and any other group that has the availability of a high speed track.  Jeff said, next year we could have a time trial event with the rules as they sit right now.  So it is a growth process.  Ray is trying to get the information out.  Therefore, the event in October is a huge step towards this.  Terry said Governors make a note and get the information out to your club members.  We need a lot of people to make this happen, and provide a safe environment.
Ray moved on to his next subject which was Nelsons Ledges.  Obviously there are only 12 people signed up right now, so Ray urged the Governors to point out to their members that we need more people if this is going to grow and we hope it will.  With that said, one of the things you can sell them is they have talked to an instructor and he will be there and we have to come up with another $200 to pay him.  He is a licensed instructor and you can get a high speed license there.  Ray has been approved by Bill Daugherty to watch people run Nelsons at this event in October and grant them a high speed license based on their abilities.  With the school, with instruction, with practice, where the people who are interested in a high speed license can have the track and we can watch them run and they can get their high speed license.  So anyone interested in getting the high speed license, try to have them come out to the track in October.  Jeff said he knows of some licensed instructors who might come out and Jeff doesn't think he will charge.  Ray and Terry asked if there were any other questions about Nelsons.  Mike Getzy said he had checked and you can have passengers.  Ray has the track rules somewhere.  He also said there was a comment from TR about fire suits.  Terry said at the track in October they won't require RPs to have a fire suit, but they would strongly suggest you have one.  Ray said the only two people he knows that are in that category are his son and TR.  They are granting you the ability to run without a fire suit.  If we do it by National rules, the way they state now, you have to have a fire suit if you run an RP.  This event will be non NCCC, we are going by the track rules.  As RCD Ray will walk around and try not to let "stupid happen".  The money has to be in by September 26th according to the flyer.  Ray has flyers and you will probably have a little more time, probably until October 10th.  This is being promoted because he (Ray) doesn't want to see it die and the only way they are going to keep this going is if we can find a way to promote this so we can get younger people in the clubs.  Sue Hamilton said when you send out your flyers and reminders, you age also sending waivers.  Please tell them to bring the waiver to the event because people are sending waivers to her and she is probably not going to be there.  Terry said just get them to Terry before the event.  As soon as we have the money that we can do this, Terry will be sending the flyer to Legacy, Tim Greis, so that if anything happens, you will be under NCCC insurance and that will only be for NCCC members.  Hagerty does have track day insurance, so he will look into that also.  It was pointed out that NCM insurance also provides track insurance.  Hagerty has a deal where you can get an annual fee and can run so many times per year, especially if you have your insurance with them.  Al Flanhofer had a question regarding the C8 convertible with the top up, do you need a roll bar.  Ray said to the best of his knowledge, the last statement that was made was you can run a convertible on a high speed top, with the top up.  A C8 convertible can be run with the top up.  Terry said what Fred Wolf told him was that this was a gray area, they have to prove the body has rollover protection.  NCCC rules say any convertible has to have a roll bar, but the C8 is a hard top convertible.  Terry pointed out that in the description of the car they call it a "hard top retractable".  Ray pointed out that you are looking a car from the 21st century, comparing it with, say a 69 convertible.  It's a whole different animal.  The RCDs had discussed this and the decision was made that convertibles were able to run because of the crash protection.  Ray said on a positive note for National, he was surprised, because when he first started, he saw the old group of people being an old group of people, but he started to voice opinions about changes and pointed out some things in the rule book and he commented about things done in the past.  There is now a group of guys now that are kind of opening up about newer ideas and they are a little younger, the RCDs are in their 50s and 60s, so Ray is very positive about this.  Then there are the drag racers.
Bidding
Terry said the next topic was bidding.  Events for this December will be based on the results you had in 2019.    The Governors were asked to agree that we can use the standings from 2019 since there was no competition in 2020.  Al Flanhofer made a motion that we use the 2019 standings, Mark Thurin seconded.  The motion is now on the floor to use the 2019 club standings for the 2021 sanction bidding.  Terry asked for discussion.  A vote was taken, no opposed, no abstentions, motion passed unanimously.  So for the bid meeting in December we will use the 2019 standings.  
Sanction Fees
The next item is sanction fees.  Terry has sent an email about crediting our 2020 sanction fees towards 2021.  Any discussion?  If everyone is agreeable, Terry needs a motion.  Cheryl Getzy made the motion, Tom Steinke seconded.  Terry asked for discussion.  There is a motion on the floor to credit the 2020 sanction fees to be forwarded to 2021 sanction fees.  There were some clubs that gave their sanctions to the Region, are they going to do it again.  They have a list and that will be discussed.  The money for this is to go to the timing trailer fund.  NEOVC donated three of their sanctions, Fun Center donated two, Terry said if they want to use them or sell them to another club, they will have to come up with the money.  Both clubs are letting things stand as they were.  The motion on the floor, which has been made and seconded, is to use all 2020 sanction fees towards the 2021 sanctions.  Vote taken, none opposed, none abstained.  Motion passed unanimously.
Terry asked if there were any questions for Ray.  There were none.
Treasurer - Sue Hamilton
Everyone should have a copy of the Treasurer's Report, if not, she has extras.  We started with $29,921.70.  Credits and debits are listed on the report.  Anyone that had Track X money that wanted to transfer to Nelsons Ledges, Sue started a new line item to keep those separate.  You can see where she debited the Track X fees for $840 and then put it in as a credit for the Nelsons account.  So you have the ending balance of $31,317.20.  Sue said she also had one little thing, under Credits for Track X, payments received she had them listed as 5 it should be 7, 7 times $270, so the $1890 total is corrected, just the number received is incorrect.  Sue asked for any questions on the Treasurer's Report.  Terry asked for a motion to accept the report.  Bob Niznick made a motion to accept the report, Al Flanhofer seconded, vote taken.  None opposed, Mickey Ouellette abstained, motion passed.
Budget
Sue created a budget and then Peggy noticed something.  Under NCCC, Meeting Reimbursements, she has 6 people listed, it is the RE, RCD, RMD and 2 Convention people, which totals 5 people, so that $1,200 under General Fund Expenses should be $1,000 and this is all basing on the fact that we hold NCCC meetings in 2021. it's really not a balanced budget.  Things are so off this year.  She did include sanction fees because  as you now voted, they will be coming in from last year to this year, so they will be income.  As far as awards for 12/1/20 thru 11/30/21, Ray won't be buying awards until the end of our season which will be January 2021, so we really have no awards, but Sue put in $250 for office supplies, and whatever awards he may need.  She thinks the Budget speaks for itself.  Other than the correction on the NCCC meeting reimbursement,,,,, again she based the general head tax on 1200 members and that is ballpark, she also made a note at the bottom.  We are hopefully going to have some income from Convention, there is no way she can project anything we will have from Convention and actually Track X and Nelsons should pretty much stand on their own.  So she didn't include anything in there as far as Nelsons, she just made a note that it comes in and goes out, it's a pass through.  So she thinks our Budget looks ok.  Terry said that is another thing about Nelsons in October, that we are doing it as an East Ohio Region event, so that if we do get a lot more people, the money will go into the Region's coffers.  So Terry asked everyone to think about it as a donation to the Region.  Any profits associated with this event will go into, he is not sure if General Fund or Competition.  
So this is the proposed budget, take it back to you clubs and we will vote on it at the December meeting.  Sue asked if anyone wanted her to send out a revised budget with that $1,200 changed to $1,000.  Terry said she should and Sue said she will send it out to all Governors with the correction made.  
Committees
Hall of Fame
Mickey needs the names of anyone you want to nominate by midnight tonight.  Currently the Hall of Fame guidelines are in three different places, SOP, Membership and separate on the internet.  So what she would like to do is, if we want to keep it in a few places, she thinks 2 is enough, but if you want to keep it in 3, they all need to be updated, because currently if you go in and read all three, none are the same.  So they all need to be updated to read the same.  Terry pointed out that we do have a new Webmaster and he (Terry) is working to bring him up to speed..  Mickey said it doesn't need to be decided today where we want the two to be at, it can be decided later, but then they have to be uniform.  Sue asked who the new Webmaster is and Terry said it is David Gnau, he is a member of MOCC.  He has been working with Eric.  He is a new member, so he is getting used to NCCC stuff.  Mickey said it doesn't matter to her whether we have it in one place or three, they just all have to all be the same.  Terry asked Mickey to send him the correct information and he will get it straightened out.  Terry asked if there were people to put in the Hall of Fame this year and Mickey said they have people that still have to be considered by the Committee and then we will see.  Terry asked if there were any questions for Mickey.  There were none
Banquet - Barb Kukasky
This year we will just have a banquet.  It won't be an awards banquet.  They had three venues, the Galaxy, Holiday Inn in Strongsville and Embassy Suites in North Canton.  The Banquet Committee and the Regional Board voted and the Galaxy was the chosen venue.  The date will be March 5th and 6th, 2021.  The contract has been signed, the meals will be forthcoming when they decide that.  The only awards basically will be Membership and Hall of Fame and the RE Award.  Basically the Region is putting it on, it is not going to be a club, so if anyone wants to help with decorations, raffle items, speakers, etc. let them know and they will be happy to let you handle that.  There will obviously not be a top ten or competition awards.  The Galaxy has been very accommodating to us.  They have provided us 2 rooms for the Hospitality Room and Governors meeting which will be in the same room and accommodate social distancing.  They have provided some appetizers for us along with two certificates for free night's stays.  Other than that Barb doesn't have anything.
Ray Valentine had the following comment.  Since Ray is the new RCD and the awards have been taken away, he had an idea.  He would like to have a "story telling night", where we can ask the Governors to tell their club members who come to the banquet to tell stories about things that happened in the past.  Talk about racing, rallying and various things that have happened over the last 50  years.  He is sure Corvette Cleveland can come up with some things and Ray can talk about things Buckeye has done in the past.  Sue mentioned that Carol Etzel used to tell her stories about camping out at Nelsons years ago and running the short course.  Time limits could be set.  What Ray is talking about is talking about things that happened in the past and relate history.  There are many situations that people have related to their clubs and would be of interest to others.   Sue asked if this is something wants to go forward with, should it be put on the Banquet flyer?  Ray will send an email out suggesting it and we can see where it goes.  It's just an idea, and he wants it to be positive.  Basically it is explaining, teaching, etc.  Ray talked about a video he has of his son and him at the National Convention in 01 or 02 and it is a very cool trip around the Indianapolis Speedway, which he could bring.  Barb said a video should be made of the people doing this, so we have it as a history.  So take it back to your clubs and see what they think.  Terry asked if there was any discussion about the Banquet.  Sue said she will say one thing, the Galaxy has been really great because instead of giving us one room for our Banquet they are going to give us two, depending on how many people we have so that we can social distance.  So they have really worked with us, giving us appetizers, to do what we need to keep us here and they do a great job.  Terry said the Governors can promote this to their clubs as a Regional social event.  Sue said, yes, no club stepped up to do the banquet this time, so the Region decided they were going to do it.  So, take it back to your clubs.  She said by March she is ready to see everyone, she has "cabin fever", so it can be just a great weekend.  Even if they don't want to go for the weekend, go to the Hospitality Room, the dinner, etc., so promote it as best you can.  We can still bring in our own beverages, as long as we keep them in our room.  Sue said that is the issue with a lot of the other venues they talked to, they won't permit that.  At the Banquet we have to pay for a bartender, but at the Hospitality Room we don't.  Usually the bar tab is included in our total fee to pay for the Banquet.  Sue said that is another thing, the minimum food cost for two rooms is $7,500 and they dropped that back to $3,000 for us because we have been here so much and $3,000 is normally what our minimum is.  They add the bar sales into our food to make sure that we make that minimum.  Mike Getzy asked if they had talked to the hotel yet about the Banquet and Terry said yes, they had and Sue said we have a block.  She wants to get a "save the date" thing out to the clubs.  There is a Covid cancellation clause in the contract, but if we are going to cancel, we need to do it 90 days prior to the event, so we don't lose deposits, etc.  We only have a $200 deposit.  We need to do a "save the date" and see if we can get as many people as in the past.  Terry said if anyone is interested in stepping up and helping with the Banquet, they are always looking for help.  If we don't want to do centerpieces, they provide them, we can use theirs and if we don't get a lot of participation from the Region, we will just use theirs.  There are a lot of little things that are going to need to be done, so let Sue, Terry or Barb know.  Terry said if there were any questions or suggestions, email any one of them.
By-Laws - Mickey Ouellette
With regard to Article 6, Section 2, it says "The Regional officers shall be elected annually".  We need to change that because that doesn't agree with what we do with having elections every two years.  We should change that to match up with what we do.  Sue said, that is what we do, have elections every year and Mickey said farther down in the next two sections say who gets elected every two years, but the very first sentence in the By-Law, it's just verbiage and that needs to be changed.  She will send it out to the committee and she probably won't do it until the March meeting.  Mickey said that is all she found.
2021 Convention Update
Al Flanhofer said he had gotten together a Convention summary and sent it to Elaine Heretta.  Hopefully it will be in the next Blue Bars.  Terry will be the local Sponsorship Chairman.  For valve cover racing, Mike Godfrey built a valve cover track for Indy this year and they didn't get to use it.  So Al asked if he would bring it to Cleveland and he agreed but he wants to come to Convention for free and not have to pay the fee.  They are working on all the parties, but he is not going into detail on that right now.  Dan and Al have revised the Budget and sent it to Betty Parks and Jim Walton.  In their revised Budget if we get 340 people, they have projected to make a $31,000 profit.  The reality is, though, they are applying math to a bunch of guesses, they don't know how many people are coming, they don't know how many people are going to compete, etc., so it is just a guess.  If we get more than that number, we stand to make more money.  They have a lot of good tours planned, say we get 340 people and usually 100 to 120 do competition events, that leaves another 280 people that aren't competing, so they have tours lined up to accommodate about 270 people every day.  A lot of these tours are really great tours, they are run by JKL Tours which if you go to a rec center or other organizations, you will see advertisements for them.  We will not make a whole lot of money on them, but we are offering great tours and we don't have to do a whole lot of work.  Cheryl has some tours planned on her own also and like Al said, we have room for about 250 people per day.  Hopefully we will get people signed up to do all the tours.  
We still need some chairpeople.  We need someone in charge of Corvette Mall and to run the Funkhana.  What they are going to do with the Funkhana, when they do the rally, it will start at the hotel and end at High Voltage Go Karts in Medina and we will do the Funkhana there.  If anyone has been to High Voltage, they have all kind of games set up in the restaurant and we will use those games as the Funkhana.  It is pretty much handled, but we need a couple of volunteers to get people from game to game, keep track of scores etc.  We also still need someone to handle local door prizes.  They are planning on going out on the Goodtime III Wednesday night, that isn't finalized yet, but we are working on it.  
Cheryl said that all she can say is every day, Monday through Thursday there are five tours per day, Friday there are only three.  We will go out on busses as Al said, hopefully we will get them filled.  Some are repeated and some are only done one time.  Terry said for the Governors, he thought for local people to attend one of the tours, you don't have to be signed up for Convention, correct?  Dan said you can do that as a day pass instead of the whole week.  If you are signing up for any of the Competition, you must be signed up for the whole week of Convention.  Al said, as stated, a Region person can't just sign up for a tour, you have to purchase a day pass.  Day passes at every Convention are kind of pricey, if you are going to pay for a couple of days, you may as well just pay for the whole week.  We are pricing ours the same way they usually do.  Al asked Dan if he had anything to add.
Dan said we want this to be a vacation type week.  We want to give people the impression that there are things to do every day.  Competition or tours or you can do a combination of those, however you see fit, but a destination vacation is the type of event we are trying to put on.  Being here in the Region, we know about all these places, but have you ever gone to some of them.  This is the opportunity to do things that are in our own backyard.  For instance, the Football Hall of Fame, Dan has been there for work, but has never really gotten through it.  It would be great to see a good turnout from the Region and because we didn't have a Convention in 2020, chances are we may see an increase in attendance, and we do need help, need some chairpeople and need volunteers for the tours and other events like the Funkhana.  If you can, please let your clubs know that we are going to have a great Convention.  Dan asked if there were any questions.  Bob Niznick asked if the Convention for 2021 is cancelled, is there a Convention for 2022.  The answer was yes,  New Jersey.  We would be eligible to bid for Convention again several years down the road.  The reality is if our Convention is cancelled for some reason like they did for 2020, we will not be putting it on the following year.  Al said 2022 is already scheduled for Atlantic City and 2023 is scheduled for Gatlinburg.  So we wouldn't be able to bid until the 2024 Convention. 
Ray Valentine talked about an event at Dragway 42 where they are running and they allow spectators.  So if you would like to see where the Convention is going to have the autocross at, come to Dragway 42 tomorrow.  He explained where they would be, Ray's son is running, Aaron Quine is running, Warren's granddaughter is running, Jeff Kubiak will be there, Terry & Dan will be there.  Ray is not running, but he will be there.  Ray talked about running there, how efficient they are and how we can learn from watching them.  One rule they have and they follow pretty strictly, if you run, you work and he discussed this.  
Dan said getting back to Convention, they will go down to Dragway 42 tomorrow, Dennis and Genene Patrick are here today, they do have do have 2021 Convention shirts, you can see them for shirts and let your club members know those are available and he did promise they will do denim shirts this year.  
Terry said it was his understanding that you do not have to stay at the hotel to be signed up for Convention.  That is correct.  The host hotel has about 280 rooms available.  For those who in the past didn't get signed up early enough to get hotel rooms or tours, we will be flexible enough, with tours especially, if we have a tour planned for 50 people and we get 100 people signed up for it, we can add another tour.  We shouldn't be excluding anyone which has happened in the past.  With the number of people in the Region if we get 1/4 of the people in the Region, that is 200 people and if we get the average of 300 to 400, we are almost at 600 people, almost double of what Al figured for the profit.  Terry asked if there were any other questions about Convention.  
Terry was reminded, that in the Standing Rules, what they found out this year is that we cannot use the timing trailer or equipment for non-sanctioned events.  It is in the Standing Rules.  Terry will type up a quick change and send it to everyone.  Terry asked if anyone was opposed to changing that a club in good standing can use the timing equipment and trailer for sanctioned and non-sanctioned events.  It's Region equipment, so we should limit it to the Region.  Mickey said she remembers when that first came up and you might want to go back and look at the minutes because there was a lot of discussion whether to do it or not do it.  Terry said he was a Governor at the time and at that time it was pointed at Tim Obert because he wanted to use the equipment for non-sanctioned events and there was a lot of discussion at that time in prioritizing sanctioned events over non-sanctioned events.  Mickey said wasn't there a cost that came up too and insurance.  Terry said if you are a club in good standing, you are already contributing to that cost and you would still have the rest of it as far as maintaining the trailer would still be there, sanctioned or not.  Because the sanction fees go into the Competition Fund and that is what the cost for the trailer comes out of, we could arrange it if you want to use the trailer for non-sanctioned events, we could put a cost to cover wear and tear, we could put in there, say you are using the trailer and a tire blows, you fix the tire, that type of thing.  We could put something like that in and that is why there needs to be a little more discussion.  Joe Maddingly asked if we couldn't just put a planned sanctioned event versus a non-sanctioned event.  Terry said he thought of that too, but where you may run into issues there, you might be scheduled to have your low speed on July 1st.  Something comes up and you have to move that date, there is no other date available for you other than the date that someone has planned to do a non-sanctioned event.  Joe said, in that instance, sanctioned events would have preference over non-sanctioned events.  So, usually when you have a planned sanctioned event, you might have a potential rain date in mind too, correct?  Ray said a rain date doesn't apply because we run in the rain.  Terry said historically the only reason we would change any of our speed events is if the venue shuts us down, which has happened before.  So, if you are using the equipment for a non-sanctioned event and you are not paying the sanction fee, we need to come up with a cost that we feel is fair to the club .  Bob Niznick asked what the cost was now and Terry said $25 per sanction is what the clubs pay and all that goes in the Competition Fund.  We have the cost of the trailer broken out, but it all comes out (insurance, maintenance, etc) comes out of Competition.  Basically any fee for a non-sanctioned event will go into the Competition fund.  Terry says what he thinks they could do, they would have to go back historically and break down over maybe the past three years what the average cost and what was spent on the timing trailer and that includes the Axware software, and divide it out by number of events and figure out what the cost would be.  Al Flanhofer has a spreadsheet from a couple of years ago.  So if we did like $50 per event, you can start there and evaluate it later in the future.  Also, remember, the insurance when you are towing the trailer is on the tow vehicle.  The liability is on the tow vehicle, so if that vehicle hits something the liability is theirs.  Physical damage is all we have on the trailer.  If the trailer is damaged, or somebody breaks into it, our insurance will pay. It is only physical damage on the trailer, so if you tow it and you have an accident and the trailer hits a guardrail, your insurance pays the property damage that is caused by your tow vehicle.  Terry said the tow vehicle would be the primary insurance and the Legacy insurance on the trailer would be secondary.  That falls back to the NCCC liability insurance, if anything happens and you have it listed through NCCC and Legacy is there,  they might say tough luck, but they would provide defense costs.  Terry said, just like the Board members up there, if something happens and someone would try to sue any of the Board members, Legacy is there to defend us.  Al said that is why you need to sign the waivers.  That is the same thing with the October event at Nelsons, we have waivers, but they only cover NCCC personnel.  The question was asked if waiver are required for non- sanctioned events and the answer was yes, you have to have them and Terry thinks it is somewhere in the insurance.  
Ray said there is already a method in National for a non-sanctioned event.  You plug it into the system and you code it as an N0, under East Ohio or whatever Region and that makes it a legal non-sanctioned event and gives it a number and it is covered under the insurance.  Joe Maddingly said that would apply to those clubs who are doing non- sanctioned events.  We will limit this to clubs within good standing within the Region.  We don't want to get into renting the trailer, timing equipment, etc.  Terry asked Joe to send him all these good ideas in writing so he can review them because he thinks Joe has made some good points.  Right now it is a moot point and it is a Standing Rule.  Once we get the Standing Rule changed, and then we can get that out to the Governors and try to get that done in December.  Terry asked if there was any further discussion on that.
Al Flanhofer had a question for Ray.  For an event to be covered by NCCC insurance, does it have to be in the data base.  For instance, your club goes to Gervasi Winery for a club meeting, do you have to put that in as a non-sanctioned event.  Ray said he could not answer that question, but what he has been doing is he takes an N0 number and puts it in the National data base.  Like the poker rally and the winery trip he took those events and put them in the National data base with an N in front of the EO number.  It's an EO number, their club and NO01 whatever.   All events were cancelled or this year, but he listed it that way because when we talked about it, you said you can run any event you want to run as a non-sanctioned event, just put the N space and if its in the data base, it is covered by the insurance.  Al said his question is does it have to be in the data base to be a covered event.  The answer is no.  Sue pointed out our meetings aren't in the data base and they are covered.  Terry said he hasn't seen where that has changed, and he talked about this with Legacy years ago, all you have to do to have coverage is that it be published somewhere, flyers printed out, our meetings are on our website...Ray said you have to notify them that you are doing that and Terry said no.  Ray said, did they change that?  Sue said to get insurance, if we go to a meeting, you don't have to notify them you are going to a meeting.  It encompasses non-sanctioned events.  Ray said the reason he is questioning that is because there was a discussion about the difference between a meeting and an event that has a flyer, you have all that mobility that is involved.  So they were talking about notification....Terry said the only change that he has seen regarding that is the Covid.  You sign a waiver, yes, but we are talking about when we put an "N", that's the notification for the event.  Al said, so you can have an event that is not in the data base and it will still be covered by insurance?  Ray says that's what Terry and Barb said they have gotten notification recently that it is covered.  Terry said that is the way it has always been, they did that after Legacy took over.  They had a National Governors meeting and Tim Greis our contact at Legacy sent Terry an email to that effect.  Ray then said with that said he will say yes it is covered.  There was a lot of confusion this year with cancelling and rescheduling and cancelling and rescheduling... Terry said he hasn't seen anything that changed it, and he is basing his information on talking to Tim Greis, our contact at Legacy Insurance and as a matter of fact, if the venue for the event doesn't need a copy of the binder for the insurance, you don't have to have them send you a copy of the binder.  What they require is that you list that somewhere that you are having that event.  So if you put it anywhere, newsletters, the website....what they want, say if you and 10 guys from the club go to a local restaurant, that is not covered because that is not really a club event.  You have to have it listed as a club event.  Sue said, so anything impromptu is not covered.  It has to be a Region or a club event.  This question came up at the Governors meeting a couple of years ago and Tim said that any impromptu event is not covered and also, for clarity, Legacy Insurance is not an automobile insurance.  At no time will they cover any damage to a car.  It doesn't matter where you are, if you get in the car, your insurance is the first coverage on that.  What they will cover is like when Captain Jack took the guardrail down at the NCM track, they will cover that  because that is damage, but they didn't cover anything else.  That was made clear with the incident with Jim Sine.  Tim Greis was explicit about that, they are not an automobile insurance company.  
Ray had another comment about that, since Legacy doesn't cover your car, if you check with your insurance company and ask them what they think autocross and high speed race course running is, Ray has heard where there are circumstances where they covered that.  If you are autocrossing and you run into the fence or the guardrail or whatever, if it is not a fender to fender event, just time trials, or you are driving around the course on just a day out, you are covered, so check with your insurance company.  Ray has heard stories where people have wrecked their cars and they were covered.  Sue said she did ask about an autocross, that it is basically a maneuverability  course and they said they were covered, but he is not a claims person, so he may say no problem.  However, if you have a problem and you put in a claim, that could be a different story.  Ray said, point being, check with your insurance company.  Terry thinks it is nonsense that you can have a cruise-in, but you can't have a car show.  Bottom line, check with your insurance company.
Ray has a comment about Hagerty.  His race car is not covered on the race track and it is not covered at the autocross, but it is covered if he takes it off the trailer and he drives it through the paddock area, if he takes it to a car show and drives it off the trailer, it is covered.  Under the racing circumstances, it is not covered, once he crosses the start line it is not covered.  When he got the bill, because he covers other cars with Hagerty, there was no fee for the race car.  So that is something to look into.  Terry said the other thing about Hagerty is if you put your NCCC affiliation in, they will give you a discount.  
Break for lunch 11:58 am
Resume meeting at 1:00 pm
RE Report - Terry Muich
Terry checked on the number of Governors left, we have to have 8 in order to vote.  There were a total of 8 still there.
Elections
This is for our elected officers which are up this year.  Did everyone see the nominations?  The nominees for RMD, Cheryl Getzy, for RCD, Ray Valentine and for Secretary, Karen Santagata.  Sharon Burk was originally nominated, but a review of the rules showed she didn't attend enough meetings to qualify.  Since all three offices are uncontested, is there anybody against those persons being voted in for those offices?  There were none.  So, all 8 Governors are voting for them, so basically it is more of a confirmation than vote.  Terry asked for abstentions, there were none.  So for next year it will be Cheryl Getzy for RMD, Ray Valentine for RCD and Karen Santagata for Secretary.  Ryki Woods was given a round of applause for doing the job so well.  It is up to Karen and Ryki how we will do this for the December meeting.  It actually says in the rules that the elected officers shall assume preliminary responsibilities of the office immediately and officially take office on January 1st.
They had a phone RE meeting one night and Terry missed it, but they sent out the notes and there wasn't much covered.  There were some By-Law changes, but they were mostly verbiage changes and what they are supposed to do is put that in the minutes so the Governors will see that before they have to vote.  
They don't know at this point if they are going to have another in person meeting in St. Louis.  They haven't decided on it, considering Covid, issues they have out there, etc., so when Terry knows he will let everyone know.  That is about it for National.  Most of the offices have been having virtual meetings. 
Proxies
Terry will go through the list of proxies, he still has a bunch...if your club has a Governor change this year, let him know.  He is assuming that they will do the same thing they did last year, on the first meeting he turns in the proxies and it is good for the year.  None of them are dated.  Rather than do it right now, he will go through and see who he has undated proxies for and check with each club's Governor.  
Old Business
Track X 4 is cancelled.  People were just too concerned about going to Kentucky and being stuck there or coming back to Ohio and having to quarantine.  Terry called NCM about using our deposit for next year and that will be done, we won't lose it and it is scheduled for September 29th & 30th, that is Wednesday and Thursday in 2021.  We have to do Wednesday and Thursday again because they are getting more popular down there and on Fridays they have events they do on their own.  Hopefully, if by chance they open up the factory for tours next year, they are working with us to arrange a factory tour also.  The price won't change, it will be the same as this year $270 for two days which is a heck of a deal.  Also, they let us run a little bit harder than we are supposed to.  Ray said it is a good place to learn how to go fast.  The drivers are grouped according to ability.  Terry said basically it is 8 to 5.  In fact, one day they let us run until 5:30 to finish the group up.  They work with us and like seeing us there because we police ourselves, and when there is an issue, we take care of it.  Terry will check with the hotel, and that's another thing, with this whole Covid thing, the breakfast buffet was not happening and we probably couldn't sit in the lobby and have our adult beverages like we tend to do.  Either way, it's on for next year.
The flyer is out for Nelsons and we previously talked about Nelsons.  We are getting more people and he has gotten feedback about being on the track with other people, high speed, they are unsure, they don't want someone flying up behind them.  We will have groups, depending on how many people sign up, but we need 50 people to sign up to cover it and Nelsons is giving us a good break, it's $15,000, or $7,500 per day.  Normally they get $15,000 per day for a weekend.  We need to try to get workers because the corner workers charge an average of $2,000 per day.
Mickey Ouellette said several meetings back she had brought up about the quilt and she has only received two patches, Lake Shore and North East Ohio.  Does that mean there is no interest or is it because of everything that happened this year?  Should we just wait another year and see if there is more interest.  Mickey had handed out the information at the last meeting.  Terry said Mickey is going to have a quilt done for East Ohio Region to be raffled off.  Terry said he has a club member who can do the quilt, he has taken over the business for his father who passed away.  Mickey said this doesn't have to be decided today, we can decide later, she just wanted to let everyone know what she has received so far.  Terry asked how many clubs actually have club patches.  Does everyone understand what Mickey is asking for.  She showed Lake Shore's as an example.  It does not have to be embroidered, you can take a patch and sew it on the square.  We should also have a patch for East Ohio Region and put it somewhere in the middle.  Buckeye Corvettes has a sponsor called Country Sisters and they can do custom embroidery on anything.  Mickey asked if each club would pay for the 12 x 12 square for the patch, she will pay for the backing and whatever else is needed to complete the quilt.  She just needs for each club to do the squares similar to the ones she had as examples.  She is just trying to see if there is enough interest.  Terry asked Dan if their club has a patch.  Dan didn't think so.  Sue said for the Region they just have the sticker, they don't have a patch.  Sue found one in the book from the Treasurer.  Terry asked Mickey what she would rather have, just the patch or does she want it put on the square.  She said put it on the cloth.  She will pay for the Region's square if each club will pay for their own and that way they are getting what they want.  Sue can give it to Buckeye and they can get it done.  So Terry asked if everyone understands what Mickey is requesting.  Everyone did.  Terry thinks it is a good idea.  He asked Mickey to email him a reminder to remind the Governors.  So, if your club has a patch, have it put on a 12 x 12 piece of fabric and get it to Mickey.  Terry suggested putting a Convention patch on it as well.  
New Business
Terry said there was a little bit of an issue with Corvette Cleveland's virtual CORSA car show.  They put out a flyer that said one thing and then they put out a second flyer.  Al Flanhofer said that the way it started out when they first advertised it, they would have celebrity judges for each generation, and a couple Corvette Cleveland people would judge 2nd & 3rd, so Corvette Cleveland would not be eligible to win 2nd or 3rd.  Corvette Cleveland comes first in the Region a lot of times mainly because we support everyone else's events.  When this was all said and done, there were only 14 cars from this Region who entered.  For five clubs, nobody entered.  This is a charity event and we had very low response and we didn't really have that many Corvette Cleveland members either, they didn't want to enter if they can't win.  So early on, it got changed because we said the celebrity judges were looking at all the cars to pick 1st, why not have them pick 2nd & 3rd, so we changed it and CORSA was the one who ended up doing the website and it didn't get changed.  When all was said and done, Mahoning Valley entered one car, NEOVC one car, Tiretown one car, Buckeye two cars and Lake Shore entered 9 cars and that was it.  Corvette Cleveland entered 44 cars and we got a lot of trophies, about 41% of the trophies, but we had 44% of the cars entered.  Corvette Cleveland people didn't do any judging.  It is unfortunate that the website still said we were going to do it the original way and it didn't get upgraded, but it is a charity event, all the money is going to Guidestone, a mistake was made, but it was non-sanctioned and for charity.  Terry just went over this with the Board and the RCD said because it was non-sanctioned, it is really not anything involved with NCCC because it was non-sanctioned.  Bob put out some emails about it and he was satisfied with the answer.  Bob Niznick said he wanted to thank Al for explaining it to him, Bob was the only one who had personally raised the issue.  He wanted to thank Al.  Al said after Bob called he knew how it was going to be done and then he checked on line and saw what it said.  He just brought it to Al's attention and apologized for the language in his emails.  Al said they got a lot of positive feedback, one club  in Oklahoma, they won three trophies.  They saw it on the Museum's website.  Terry talked to Mike Willis about it and what it comes out is that a virtual car show isn't the best thing and one thing to take away from that is if for some reason you have to change your flyer, make sure you have that flyer available to the people who sign up and let them know any changes and they can then agree to do the show or not.  Al said they put in a lot of work on this, and it was CORSA's website....Terry said people signed up with one understanding and then saw the change after the fact.  Again, it was a non- sanctioned event, Corvette Cleveland did what they had to in explaining it and all we can do is use this as a learning experience.  Make sure if you change the flyer for any reason, the people signing up are informed either at the gate or virtual, or whatever.  Ray said point this out to them, if you go virtual car show there is the possibility that you can never, ever drive your Corvette and still win a trophy.  Bob talked about Rick Conti and he mentioned the show Nationally and showed all the cars.  Bob was very disappointed that they didn't get more participation.  Al said that is what they were hoping for, because we only ended up with 107 cars and we still raised money for Guidestone, not as much as usual, but still a donation.  Terry said his club had passed the hat and sent a donation to Corvette Cleveland since it was for their charity and they appreciate everyone who supports them at the Children's Home.
Rich Brooks sent Terry an email requesting he bring up the following.  Because 2020 was a bust, he wanted to put it in there about eliminating dues for the Region for 2021.  Terry's take on it is that there are still expenses and Rich asked him to bring it up and so he is.  Bob Niznick said he had similar comments from a couple of his members.  They were unhappy about the same thing, they think they need a refund.  In Terry's club it is $65 for a couple.  Region is $5 per person.  Tell them that when they went to the wineries or events with a club, they still have the NCCC liability insurance coverage.  If they signed the waiver, they still had the Covid insurance along with all the discounts, such as Hagerty.  Terry's opinion is that you still had the opportunity to do events, such as Buckeye, Corvette Cleveland and his own club.  We are still doing things and just because you didn't want to do it, you shouldn't have to pay?  Ray said, Akron Sports Car Club ran a whole season of autocross, you can go to a high speed over at Nelsons, Mid Ohio has track days.  There are steel body car shows that still exist.  Terry said bottom line is the only thing that was eliminated this year was the sanction points, so is 3 points for a car show that important to you.  Any other discussion on this.  The Governors decided that it is a moot point, leave the dues structure as is.
Ray said Buckeye By-Laws say they have to have all their Buckeye dues in to Barb by October 1st. per their club By-Laws.  Sanction dues are moot because we are just transferring them from this year.  Cheryl said she wants them by the 7th of November, that gives her time to do National work, they shut it down on 15th of December and it is shut until the 1st or 2nd week in January.  So she needs it finished by then.  If you get it in too late, you will owe $10 more for the primary member.  So she wants them in by November 7th or before.  She can't put anything in until November 17th because when the new members go in, the whole system is shut down and they move those people over and on your roster report, when you guys are doing it, they show "auto renewed" and that is a brand new member, there are no dues due because they have already received them.
Ray said he is referring to By-Laws, East Ohio Region, Article 5 Section 2 Payment of Dues.  Dues shall be payable in advance or before the last scheduled Regional meeting of the year prior to sanctioning of events for the following year.  Terry said that is the issue, the way that is written, our last scheduled meeting is December 2nd.  To change this, we would have to put in a By-Law change and it wouldn't take effect until the fall of 2021.  That is the issue.  Al had a question for Cheryl.  Jerry Kubiak joined his club and he was an old member, but in the data base it doesn't go back that far back, so Al gave him a new number.  Cheryl will have Amelia search and she will find his old number.  If we want to have a By-Law change, Bob can get the paperwork for a By-Law change and get it in to the committee.  They will review it and it has to be read for two meetings, then they will vote on it and it will take effect in 2022.  
Cheryl said yes, she wants them in on the 7th and our bid meeting is always the first week in December.  National says the 15th is the last date and people will argue that they have until the 15th.  Ray said that is the point when he was talking about October.  They changed  their By-Laws so they have to have theirs in to Barb by October 1st, so that expedites her getting everything in to the Region so the Region can get it in to National.  So, to all the club Governors, if you think about that system in your clubs, you can expedite that sooner, which makes it easier for everybody.
Mickey mentioned that she had started to write up the change last year because of the same discussion and decided to wait because all of the clubs made it in on time.  Terry said now is a good time to do it and Bob will write it up and get it to Mickey.  Actually we can have it at the December meeting, at least have the preliminary reading at the December meeting.
There will be a Convention meeting right after this meeting.
Round Table
Cheryl Getzy - They do have an event, the Poker Run and on this Poker Run there are two wineries and it ends up at about 2:00 at the Cork Screw in Medina for lunch.  The date for this is September 26th.  Terry mentioned that it was open, you don't have to have a Corvette or a navigator.  Terry and Dan explained how this rally works.  They ask that everyone arrive in Medina around 2:00 or slightly after.  There will be trophies for the top three winners.
Barb Kukasky - The day after the rally Buckeye is having a cruise-in/social at Skipco Auction in Canal Fulton.  It runs from 9 to 2:30, they will have Up in Smoke food truck, Chinese auction, dash plaques, 50/50.  They have extra flyers if anyone needs one.
TR Aldrich
Nothing to report
Sharon Burk
Nothing to report
Al Flanhofer
Nothing to report
Bob Niznick
Talked about the IX Center closing.  Nothing else to report.
Rich Brooks
Nothing to report
Peggy Quine
Nothing, just everyone be safe
Mickey Ouellette
Nothing to report.  See everyone in December
Convention shirts are available in the rear.  
Sharon Burk made a motion to adjourn, Cheryl Getzy seconded.
Meeting adjourned at 1:55 pm
Respectfully submitted,
Ryki Woods
Secretary 2020
